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Senator O’Brien asked: 

(a) Thank you. Can you tell me, because I want to ask some specific questions, about the grant that went to Ron Doyle Motors. It seems a very unusual grant. Who are the principals of Ron Doyle Motors?

(b)
Yes, I understand that. And this application went through the same assessment process as the one that you talked about for all of the others. It was approved by the committee, it was ticked by the department, it was signed off by the ministers?
(c)
In relation to the number of people employed at the time of the grant, can you tell us what that was and what the forecast increase in employment was with the expansion of the workshop.
Answer:   

(a) The principal of Ron Doyle Motors Pty Ltd. is:-  Ronald William Doyle (as advised by Ron Doyle Motors Pty Ltd.)

(b)
The application from Ron Doyle Motors was considered by the ERAP Advisory Committee and was one of 12 applications recommended for funding in submissions to Mr Tuckey and Senator Macdonald by Agriculture, Fisheries and Forestry–Australia and the Department of Transport and Regional Services, respectively.

The ERAP Advisory Committee had the option to refer an application to the independent assessor due to “the size and complexity of the proposal, or because the committee had specific concerns about the proposal” In the case of the Ron Doyle application this specific part of the process was not deemed necessary.
(c)
Information on employment, at the time of grant approval is not available at this time. The applicant forecast an increase of six jobs in the first year of the project.
